
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 30, 2018  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:      

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town of Sugar Hill Select Board, in a majority vote, accepted the terms of the Emergency 

Management Performance Grant as presented in the amount of $3,500.00 to update the town’s 

Local Emergency Management Plan.  The Select Board acknowledges that the total cost of this 

project will be $7,000 in which the town will be responsible for a 50% match (3,500.00). The 

board further authorized Chief Allan Clark to sign all documents related to the grant. 

 

MS. CONNORS updated the board on attending the Franconia Notch Chamber of Commerce 

meeting with Brenda Aldrich.  Margo noted that Brenda made an excellent and concise 

presentation in regard to the annual Lupine Festival and the impact on the surrounding 

communities.  They are looking for a person to work with Brenda this next year or the festival 

may be moved. 

 

MS. CONNORS mentioned that she had been contacted in regard to a new After School Program 

at Lafayette.  

 

The board received correspondence from Will Abbott, Forest Society in regard to a floor 

proposal to the NHMA regarding municipal roads and the SEC.  He is hoping the Franconia, 

Easton and perhaps Bethlehem would all submit together.  The board unanimously approved 

being part of the submission process. 

 

The board unanimously approved participating in an appeal (if one is filed) with the Supreme 

Court in regard to Northern Pass. 

 

The board received a Shoreland Permit Application for David Cryans Map 202, Lot 11.2. 

 

The board reviewed the following Septic Plans: 

Mannetho Family Revocable Trust 2007 Map 204 Lot 6  

Ralph Bradley – Amended        Map 204, Lot 5.2 

David Cryans  - New         Map 202, Lot 11.2 

 

The board received a Wetlands Permit for Kenneth & Donna Leavitt Map 222, Lot 10 Nason 

Road. 

 

The board approved a driveway permit for Jerry Carter, Map 204, Lot 6.5. 

 

The board reviewed and extended welfare benefits. 

 



 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of July 9, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 16, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday August 6, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


